
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  September 27, 2019      

 
RE: Administrative Hearing for 707-709 Truman Avenue 
 
FROM: Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
 
On August 12, 2019, during a site visit of the property, I noticed damage  
to a Royal Poinciana tree located at the corner of Truman and Elizabeth 
Streets.  It appeared as though a few of the main branches of the tree had 
been hit with something causing the removal of bark.  At the time, no tree 

protection had been placed on the property.  The construction manager, 
Joel Dos Santos, was verbally notified of the issue.  Subsequent 
conversations with representatives of the property resulted in tree 
protection finally being placed around all the trees that are to remain on 
site. 
 
On August 28, 2019, I received an e-mail with photos of the same area 
showing two large trenches dug in the critical root zone area of the Royal 
Poinciana tree.  One trench runs along the sidewalk area of Truman Avenue 
and one trench runs diagonal across the parking area toward an electrical 
box next to an existing building.  Photos show several large roots that had 
been torn. A review of building permits indicates Gary’s Plumbing & Fire Inc 
and Check Electric are/were doing work on the property.  Photos show 
several Gary’s Plumbing & Fire vehicles in the area. 
 
Permits are required to cut roots within the critical root zone of regulated 
trees (10 ft out from the base of the tree or the dripline of the canopy). A 
site inspection indicated that excavation work had been done within 3 ft of 
the base of the tree.  Sec 110-C.4 states that “trenching of any kind shall 
not be done within the dripline of any tree.  Only mechanical or auger type 
equipment shall be used to place conduit under a tree root system.” 

 
The construction manager for the site, Joel Dos Santos, was cited due to 
the initial tree abuse damage to the tree and lack of tree protection. Check 
Electric and Gary’s Plumbing were cited for the trenching work. At this time 
it is not know who actually did the trench work and tore the tree roots.  E-
mail copies of the administrative notice were also sent to the project 
arborist, Michael McCoy, and representatives for the property owner. 
 



   
 
Photo of Royal Poinciana tree showing branch damage and no tree 
protection, view 1. 



     
 
Photo of Royal Poinciana tree showing branch damage and no tree 
protection, view 2.  Note orange mesh covering pipe. 



     
 
Photo of Royal Poinciana tree showing branch damage and no tree 
protection, view 3. 



     
 
Close up photo of Royal Poinciana tree showing damage. 



 
 

 
 

Two photos 
showing 
base area of 
Royal 
Poinciana 
tree. Note 
orange 

mesh 
fencing 
covering  
pipe and 
evidence of 
recent 
excavation 
work near 
base of 
tree. 
 



 
 

 

Photo showing 

excavation work 

through 

sidewalk area 

close to tree and 

placement of 

construction 

fence.  

Photo of new 

electrical service 

area near 

building. 



 
 

 

Photo showing 

tree protection 

around Royal 

Poinciana tree 

and evidence 

of recent 

excavation 

work around 

pipe sticking 

out of the 

ground (fire 

system?). 

Wide view 

photo of Royal 

Poinciana tree 

and work area.  



 
 
Wide view photo of electrical service work area. 
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